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Dear Commissioners 

Review into Australia’s corporate criminal responsibility regime 

Scope of terms of reference 

We refer to the recent commission to the Australian Law Reform Commission (ALRC) to 

undertake a comprehensive review of Australia’s corporate criminal responsibility regime, 

(Review) announced by the Attorney-General in April 2019. We understand this Review will 

include a detailed assessment of the Part 2.5 of the Commonwealth Criminal Code (Code) 

contained in Schedule 1 of the Criminal Code Act 1995 (Cth). 

ARITA - Australian Restructuring Insolvency and Turnaround Association - makes this 

submission on the scope of the terms of reference for the Review. More information about 

ARITA is provided at the end of this submission. 

ARITA’s membership is comprised of registered liquidators who play an important 

gatekeeping role in investigating the reasons for corporate failure and identifying potential 

misconduct and offences to report to ASIC.  

Illegal phoenix activity and unregulated pre-insolvency advisers 

In carrying out their investigatory functions, imposed by the Corporations Act 2001 (Cth) 

(Act), our members are the frontline in uncovering conduct which is suggestive of illegal 

phoenix activity and often also see evidence of unregulated pre-insolvency advisers being 

involved in advising or assisting company directors on how to phoenix their businesses. 

ASIC describes liquidators as “gatekeepers” in this regard. 

Given the costs to the Australian economy of illegal phoenix activity is estimated  to be 

between $2.85 billion and $5.13 billion per year, any assessment of the adequacy of 

Australia’s corporate criminal responsibility regime will, ARITA submits, need to include an 

examination of combatting illegal phoenix activity and the unregulated pre-insolvency 

advisers who facilitate it. 
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About ARITA 

The Australian Restructuring Insolvency and Turnaround Association (ARITA) represents 

professionals who specialise in the fields of restructuring, insolvency and turnaround. 

We have more than 2,400 members and subscribers including accountants, lawyers and 

other professionals with an interest in insolvency and restructuring. 

Around 84 percent of registered liquidators and 87 percent of registered trustees are ARITA 

members. We represent firms of all sizes, from small practice through to multi-national firms, 

with the majority of our membership being drawn from those in small-medium practice.  

ARITA’s ambition is to lead and support appropriate and efficient means to expertly manage 

financial recovery. 

We deliver this through the provision of innovative training and education, upholding world 

class ethical and professional standards, partnering with government and promoting the 

ideals of the profession to the public at large. In 2017, ARITA delivered close to 300 

professional development sessions to around 5,000 attendees. 

The Association promotes best practice and provides a forum for debate on key issues 

facing the profession. We also engage in thought leadership and public policy advocacy 

underpinned by our members’ needs, knowledge and experience. We represented the 

profession at 23 inquiries, hearings and public policy consultations during 2017.  

 

 

 

 




